

Pioneer Chapter Riders Club Meeting Minutes - Tuesday 9September2025

*** Jim Rendahl sent invitations to join the meeting using Google Meet. If you are interested in participating in our online meetings send your email address to "jimi.superx@gmail.com" so he can include/invite you to join our next meeting. You only need to send your email address to Jim once and he will include you in future Google Meet invitations. ***

- Jim Rendahl called the meeting to order at 7PM CDT on Google Meet.
- Membership Report Chuck Barsness Your Pioneer Chapter Riders Club (PCRC) Membership Dues can be paid anytime now. Our membership runs from Jan 1st through Dec 31st each year and costs \$25. Thanks to all that have already renewed their PCRC Membership.
- Treasurer's Report Dennis French Your \$25 2025 dues can be paid any time now! You can go online to join or renew your membership at "ehridersclub.com" and use PayPal to pay your dues. Or you can make a check out to the "Pioneer Chapter Riders Club" for \$25 and send it to Dennis French, PCRC Treasurer, 6813 W 133rd St, Savage MN 55378.

Minutes:

- Chuck Barsness presented a review of our 26th Annual Rally held last month. The full report, along with photos can be found on our website at <u>Pioneer Chapter Riders Club</u> under 2025 Rally report.
- The XH Riders Club also held a rally last month in the Dells. We share quite a few members between the two clubs, so several Pioneer Chapter members attended the Dells Rally also. Mike Locklear reported that they had 52 attendees from 11 states. That's an amazing turnout for what was a great time in The Dells.
- For this monthly meeting, we moved the day from our traditional Sunday afternoon to Tuesday evening. This was a decision that came out of a discussion at our rally and was intended as an experiment to allow some others to join that could not otherwise on Sunday. We had 8 members attend this meeting, which is positive. So, for now, we would like to continue with weekday evening meetings. To that end, Jim will send a survey to all those that are on the Google Meeting invitation list for your input. The survey will be brief and easy to complete, so please respond. If you are not already on the invitation list, just send an email to jimi.superx@gmail.com to be included.

Jim Rendahl
PCRC Secretary
612-202-4607
jimi.superx@gmail.com

Dan Muller
PCRC Director
612-207-1175
dmuller@dickssanitation.com